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                                           MINUTES

REAOC Board of Directors’ Meeting

OCERS Hearing Room

2223 Wellington Avenue, Santa Ana

Wednesday, July 12, 2017
9:30 AM
I. Called to Order at 9:31 AM by REAOC Co-President Linda Robinson         
Present:  Linda Robinson, Doug Storm, Bill Castro, Gaylan Harris, Larry Leaman, Sara Ruckle Harms and John Iagjian.  Also present are Steve Delaney and Frank McGill (for a portion of the meeting), Robin Mattocks and Ilene Bárcenas, Executive Director. There is a quorum.  

Absent: Rebecca Guider, Jan Grimes, Frank Eley     
II. OCERS Presentation
As discussed at the last meeting, the recalculations for the 140 persons who were overpaid was completed; the 70 who were underpaid are almost finished.  

Steve Delaney said that Molly Murphy, from Mercy Health, is the new CIO for OCERS.  There were approximately 160 applicants for the position.  The top 20 were interviewed on Skype and then the top 8 were interviewed in person.  The final 3 were interviewed with the assistance of some OCERS Board members. At Mercy Health, she served as CIO and was responsible for a $6 billion multi‐state healthcare system based in Cincinnati, Ohio. Among Ms. Murphy’s achievements at Mercy Health was developing an internal investment office with 
in‐house due diligence and risk analytics processes, and expanding private equity investments to include co‐investments alongside top venture capital and growth 
equity investors. 
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C12 – the Strategic Planning offsite will be held September 13-14, 2017 in Irvine. Items to be discussed will include:
· Mark McDormand from OCMA will speak at the meeting.  
· The IHSS manager will also speak. 
· Laurie Zeiller will also be speaking at the next meeting.  She will be talking about the OCFA accelerated payment plan. 
· The current CIO of the Oregon pension plan will also attend the offsite and she will be discussing investment fees.

· Risk litigation and the asset allocation costs

· Risk management, investment portfolio

· Cyber security presentation

The issues regard the Transportation Corridor Agency (TCA) excluded workers; have been settled.  Steve Delaney also discussed several of the individual items agenda including presentation by Paul Angelo regarding retirement costs, unfunded actuarial accrued liability and funded ration under alternative economic scenarios.

Year in Review – Steve Delaney provided a handout to the REAOC Board of the OCERS Year in Review and then he provided a summary of the handout.
Returns – as of May 31, 2017, the year to date returns are 6.62%.
III. Consent Calendar
A. Board Watch

SUMMARY OF JUNE MEETINGS:  

June 13th Board of Supervisor Meeting 

The morning and afternoon sessions lasted a little over 6 hours.  The Public Comment Section had 66 speakers – most of the comments were devoted to homelessness in Orange County.  In addition, the Board discussed the County funding of the Human Relations Committee for about 35 minutes.  The afternoon session was devoted to the FY 2017-18 Budget.  There was no discussion on retiree issues. The Final Budget will be approved at the next Board meeting on June 27th.  

June 27th Board of Supervisors Meeting 
The meeting lasted 5 hours.  There were no discussion or action items specifically related to retiree issues. There were 14 Public Comment speakers.  Several spoke on passionate, yet ill-defined issues of personal importance to themselves.  Most of the remaining speakers were concerned with treatment of the homeless population being moved from place-to-place with inadequate follow-up resources. Item 74 on legislation was approved supporting AB 236 (Mainschein): CalWORKs: Housing Assistance, and opposing SB 302 (Mendoza): Joint Powers Agencies:  Orange County Fire Authority.  No additional legislation was considered.  The Board noted that County Legislative Analyst Peter DeMarco is leaving that position.  There was no announcement of his replacement. Item 78 on the Final Budget Resolution was approved.  The next Board meeting will be held Tuesday, July 11, 2017
Recommendation:  Receive and file

B. Membership – in advance of the meeting, the REAOC membership report was distributed to all Board members.
Recommendation:  Receive and file

C. Website – Ilene Bárcenas posted regular updates to our page.  The information about the Hoffy Tour to Pasadena will be posted this coming week along with an e-mail to our members.
Recommendation:  Receive and file

D. Luncheon – no advance updates
Motion made by Doug Storm and seconded by Larry Leaman to approved the consent calendar as presented.  Motion carried.

IV. Discussion Calendar
A. Osher Lifelong Learning Institute

Frank McGill, a retiree and a REAOC member attended the meeting to discuss the OLLI program at UCI.  He has been a member of REAOC since he retired.  This program provides a variety of academic classes specifically for seniors.  He shared that there is easy, free parking at the university for attendees of the program. He provided a copy of the program catalog.  He would like us to add information about the program in the Informer and he will provide a speaker for our September luncheon to share information about the program (about a 5-10-minute presentation).  Classes are held in the mornings and afternoons at the University.  

Action Item:  Ilene Bárcenas will send contact information for Frank McGill to Robin Mattocks for her to follow-up for the Informer.

B. Approve minutes from the June 14, 2017 meeting

A motion was made by Sara Ruckle Harms and seconded by John Iagjian to approve the June 14, 2017 as written.  Motion carried.
C. Treasurer’s Reports

1. June 2017 Operating Report

Bill Castro presented the Monthly Operating Report for June 2017.  
A motion was made by Sara Ruckle Harms and seconded by John Iagjian to accept the June 2017 Monthly Operation report as presented.  Motion carried.
2. 2nd Quarter Operating Report
Bill Castro presented the Quarterly Operating Report for the second quarter of 2017.  
A motion was made by Sara Ruckle Harms and seconded by Larry Leaman to accept the 2nd Quarter Operating Report as presented.  Motion carried.
D. Meeting Reports

1. OCERS

Steve Delaney provided the update earlier in the meeting.
2. CRCEA

The fall conference will be held in Alameda County from October 23-25th.  
Motion made by Sara Ruckle Harms and seconded by John Iagjian to approve the attendance of up to 5 REAOC/AREOC Board members and the Executive Director at the CRCEA fall conference.  The motion is also to include all related conference expenses. Motion carried.
Lou Scarpino sent an e-mail regarding an NCPERS conference in San Francisco from September 10-12th.  Linda Robinson reviewed the early agenda and it appears that there are some interesting topics planned for this conference.

Motion made by Larry Leaman and seconded by Sara Ruckle Harms to allow the attendance of up to three REAOC/AREOC Board meeting at the September NCPERS funding forum/conference.

E. Legislative Report

In advance of the meeting, Lou Scarpino sent the legislative report to the Board.
F. The Informer

The deadline for articles is August 2, 2017.  Doug Storm will ask Steve Delaney to write a summary of the year in OCERS for the December Informer.  Sara Ruckle Harms will write a summary of the Health Conference and NCPERS conference.  Janis Forster will send an article about the 2017 scholarship process.  Jan Edwards will provide a small article regarding her presentation.  There will also be the audit report.  Robin Mattocks also has a bio from a couple of our members.  We will also post information about the Hoffy Tour.  She will also include information about the OLLI program.  In the President’s Message, they will refer to the new health plan rates.
G. Presidents’ Message

1. Litigation Update
There has been no response from the Court.

2. Health Insurance Issues
Early on, Doug Storm, Linda Robinson and Sara Ruckle Harms asked the CEO when we could see the rates for the Health Plan.  He agreed that we could have access to them when they were available.  At the last Health Plan meeting, we were told that we would not see them in advance. The ASR will go public on July 26, 2017 and will be on the Board agenda for August 8, 2017.  We will be meeting with the County on July 26, 2017 to plan the open enrollment meeting.  The RX drug prices are increasing significantly and that will impact the new health plan costs.  The County did state that CalPERS will increase all of their rates.  The 2018 Kaiser plan will include the “Silver and Fit” program.  The plan is similar to the Silver Sneakers program.  

Action Item:  Doug Storm and Linda Robinson will contact Brenda Shott to obtain the 2018 rates and also permission to publish in the Informer the chart showing the utilization of the different health plans that is in the latest Mercer handout.
3. Purchase of a PA system

Doug Storm said that in the new Hemet luncheon facility, they have a good PA system so we will not need to purchase one for Hemet.  We will still consider purchasing a system for the future.

4. Member comment regarding the weekly news e-mails
Discussion regarding a REAOC member who is unhappy with our weekly e-mails.

H. Adjournment.  
A motion was made Larry Leaman and seconded by Gaylan Harris to adjourn the meeting at 12:00 PM.  Motion carried. 
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